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In Reference to Case # 2020-00028 Thursday, December 10, 2020

Dear Board Members:

--- I will try to be as brief as possible.

Eleven years ago, my wife and I purchased our residence of 210 Bel-Aire Drive, Mayfield,
Kentucky.... (in the Randview Subdivision). Our property is located in the county section of
Graves County. We are a distance of approximately 250 feet from the city limits of Mayfield,
and on the same Bel Aire Drive. Both of our nearest neighbors on Bel Aire Drive, one
immediately across the street and one next to our house (on the same side) are also located in the
COUNTY SECTION of Graves, and outside the city limits. However, HERE is the difference —
Both of my above mentioned neighbors within the Randview Subdivision are on the city of
Mayfield sewer system, whereas our property is on the Randview lagoon sewer system, only 75
feet from the Mayfield system.

Upon learning of the difference at the time of purchase, my wife and I were concerned with
this different sewer situation. We considered reaching out to the city of Mayfield to discuss the
possibility of joining their system. We decided to wait on that action until we had met and talked
with Ralph T. Waldrop, the administrator and trustee of the lagoon system already in-place at our
residence. After that meeting and receipt of his terms for the agreement to use the lagoon
system, along with his words of encouragement, we decided to accept the situation that was
already in-place.

(PLEASE see Appendix A — for a copy of those lagoon system agreements).

Please note --- We have always been a party in good-standing ower these 11 years, paying our
bills on time and abiding by any/all conditions as set forth in the agreement. Over this time,
there has been only one modest increase in our monthly rates for service. This increase was
requested by the Trustee to make needed repairs and to cover increased costs of upkeep to the
lagoon to provide continued services. We paid the increased rate for services without objection,
believing that the increase was warranted to maintain a proper adequate lagoon sewer service.

On November 23 of this year (2020), my wife and I received correspondence dated
November 19, 2020 (warning that we had only 30 days to reply to YOU) from a man named
Josiah Cox, president of Bluegrass Water Utility Operating Company, a limited liability
corporation (LLC) from St. Louis, Missouri.

(PLEASE see Appendix B — for a copy of those two letters of ¢correspondence)

My wife and I had never heard of that gentleman or his company before November 23, 2020.
He introduced himself by telling us that we were his “CUSTOMER?”. Again, we had never
sought or requested his, or his company’s, services in the past. In his letter, he told us a little
about his Bluegrass Water Company. To our great surprise, he also described the present
condition of our Randview wastewater system, which he claimed is “unable to properly treat
wastewater because of the system’s failing lagoon”, one which jis “causing illegal wastewater

discharge that threatens the community’s health and environment.”

We were shocked by his words ! Could this be true? Why would our Trustee allow this to
occur?!! ... and why would the county of Graves and the state of Kentucky not act to stop and
correct this unlawful situation ?
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The gentleman (Josiah Cox) continues in his letters to inform us that his company plans to
invest $324,000 in our lagoon system to correct the failing system in order to make it a “clean,
safe, and reliable sewer system --- something that has not been the case for residents in

our (our) area for many vears.”

We, my wife and I, were astonished by this man’s words, as president of his company and as a
total stranger to us. Bluegrass water was (and is) saying that the agreement that we residents
thought we had with the Randview system and its Trustee, Ralph T. Waldrop, was broken and/or
not being adhered to. Essentially, the money that we (and other residents) have been paying for
sewer services for the past several years, according to Bluegrass Water, was not being used to
provide an effective lagoon sewer system, as had been promised in our agreement with Trustee
Ralph T. Waldrop.

The gentleman (Josiah Cox) continues further in his correspondence to enumerate the specific
things that Bluegrass would do to address the problems of our lagoon sewer system. He also
informs us of his company’s services being employed in many other areas of the state of
Kentucky, as well as the plans for several million dollars to be spent in order to make
“improvements to systems across the state, including ours.”

He then informs us, his “CUSTOMER?”, of what will take place in billing for their services,
“once acquisition takes place”. ... --- basically how we are to be billed and how we are to pay.
Additionally, the gentleman (Josiah Cox) provides what he terms a “rate comparison table”,
enumerating the fees his company is asking to be approved by YOUR COMMISSSION.

Please note -~ For the Randview Subdivision, our current rate/fee is $25.00 per month,
And Bluegrass is wanting YOU to appreve an increase of $71.14 to make it a total of $96.14
per month, a 284.6% increase to the current fee !!

We, along with nearly ALL of the residents of the Randview system, are outraged by
their demand for service and the price they are asking !! My wife and I remain shocked !!
Most of the residents are on fixed incomes, and with that fact alone are not expecting to
receive any increase in their incomes to reasonably meet such an increased expense.

It was at this time, my wife and I decided to check with the city of Mayfield (The Mayfield
Electric and Water Company). We discovered that their rates (of course) are based on a true
sense of reality. That is, Mayfield City bills each resident according to their individual
usage amount of water.... i.e. if a residence uses 4,000 gallons of water per month, then
their sewer bill is $22.90 per month.....their minimum is set for 2,000 gallons of water
usage per month, yielding a sewer bill of just $17.01 per month. (As I said, this is reality !)
Note: In review of the proposed rates of Bluegrass Water, they are asking for an
excessive amount of $96.14 per month from all residents of our Randview lagoon sewer
system (not based on any water usage rate). Even more unrealistic, Bluegrass is asking for
the SAME RATE to be applied to ALL RESIDENTS for ALL LAGOONS across the state
that they own..... regardless of water usage and, I suppose, regardless of the number of
residents using any specific lagoon (Sounds more like cable TV, doesn’t it?.....but then
again, even with Cable TV, you can get different levels of payment based upon the levels of
channels you ask for). TWO QUESTIONS arise from the actions of Bluegrass Water:
1). Why ask for the excessive “special amount” of $96.14 from all residents on all lagoons
across the state ? and 2) How soon will the “gentleman” from Missouri (Bluegrass Water)
be asking for MORE MONEY than that ?
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After finishing the reading of the Bluegrass Water correspondence, and following several
hours of discussion and evaluation of the present situation (which is, in our opinion, no longer
viable), my wife and I decided to further investigate the possibility of approaching the city of
Mayfield, as a better alternative to providing sewer services to our community. We reasoned
that Mayfield City could offer us a better service at a reasonable economical price, and would be
a lot more stable than another LLC lagoon service, especially one that is from out of our state.
Bluegrass Water has no ties to our community of residences other than the term “CUSTOMER”,
and we have no guarantee for proper service regardless of any surety bonds they may have to
post.

I made an initial contact with the mayor of Mayfield, Kathy S. O’Nan, and breached the
subject to her through a telephone conversation on Wednesday, December 2, 2020. I followed
up with my letter, concerning the same, on Thursday, December 3, along with copies of the
correspondence sent to us by Bluegrass Water.

(PLEASE see Appendix C — for a copy of my letter to Mayor O’Nan)

To this date, we continue in our discussion with fellow community members that are on the
Randview lagoon sewer system. We are encouraging all members to check their water bills they
have with The Mayfield Electric and Water Company of Mayfield, Kentucky, and calculate their
sewer bills based on their water usage each month, and to contact the utility to verify their
calculations. They can, therefore, determine what their sewer fee would be each month under the
city of Mayfield. My wife and I have done so, and determined that connecting with the city of
Mayfield for sewer services would be the better economical choice for us by far.

As far as the technical issues, we are certain that Mayfield Electric and Water has the technical
knowledge to take over our present lagoon system, make the required repairs, and continue to
operate the system in an acceptable manner, until they could install the normal city sewer piping
in the near future. The entire community, the city of Mayfield, the county of Graves, as well as
the state of Kentucky would benefit from keeping this investment (dollars) here.... And not
sending out to Missouri or any other state LL.C business.

My wife and I submit this writing to you Board Members for your consideration. I am also
copying this correspondence to the mayor of the city of Mayfield for her consideration as well,
noting to her that the vast majority of people whom we have talked to would be in support of a
connection to her city sewer services.

Respectfully submitted, and I thank you for your time.
Kevin B. Krill ,

Mary L. Krill

ec: Mayor Kathy S. O’Nan, City of Mayfield, Kentucky
(along with several copies of this letter to fellow members of the
Randview Lagoon Sewer System),



‘Appendix
A

SEPTIC EFFLUENT AGREEMENT

Septic, Inc., by Ralph T. Waldrop, President, 935-Paris Road, Mayfield, K'Y 42066, party of the

second part.

0 intothi drain lines.

2)  daied checks for
#very year the '
3)
e

: 'thcn Ranﬂamw Systems Inc can sever the hook up line. af thexmpﬁrly owmer
_-and thc:prope::ty owner will be a]alggad to.install its own ﬁel&nle with state health

Dept. approval.



NPPENDIX
A —CONTINURD

6)  Party of the first part will allow Randview Septic Corp. to inspect their effluent
as it leaves their septic tank and before connection to our four inch line. In the
event more than water effluent is being emitted, then Randview Septic Corp.
will request that the property owner have their septic pumped out. Failure to
comply by the party of the first part will authorize Randview Septic Corp. to have
their sepfic pumped at the property owner's expense.

The party of the second part, Randvxew Septic, Inc. agrees to.maintain the lines, pumps

ikt s e A A
and pay all electrical charges for the operahon Z?the system.

1) Abide by all state regulations.

2) Replace or repair all pumps, electrical circuits, pipes, etc. in connection with the
operation of the system.

3) Maintain the effluent lagoon in connection with the system.

4) Fulfill all state requirements that might associate itself with the system and its
operation.

5) In the unlikely event of new state regulations or natural disaster that would

demand serious additional expense then and only then, would the original hook

0 fee or'the monthly use fee be a].IQWBd t.O bB ‘Lu_ ‘._-;;i-' ,'-::: EE

ily after a thorough
breakdown of the new additional cost be explained and documented with no profit

increase ever.
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Your comeiits'should include a refe
review all customer comments submi
official case file for review by the comm

ine available for quasﬁons about your bill-of
mail for the prewous- onth:d I,u_png the firstweek of eaph

.St LOUIS‘* 61631?9

Or make payments onlme at biueg rasswaﬁeruoc " jby settmg up a custumer_ account - Set up an on- Ime

3982 8a m - 5 p. m. from:Monday through Fndajr with: 24-hnur rnessaging services Or send
at: suppnrt@bluegmsswatemoc com You can also visit us online-at; .b

Josiah- Cox
President )
Bluegrass Water Utility Operating Company

@ bluegrasswateruoc.com Q} 1-866-752-8982 <] support@bluegrasswateruoc.com



Dear Bluegmss Customer: .
We’re wmmg td‘you about the wastewater semces m Fyour commumty'

d wastewater systcms Over the ne '.
million more in its Kentucky sysfamsto ensmeth 3y
B increased costs attributable to theseand other impro

States Water Reeources (CSWR) company, is yournew sewer services provxder We are cmmmtted to
bringing you safe, reliable sewer services today, and every day, 365 days a year.

Please take notice of the. i‘oltewing information about the propesed rate adjustment thatis
descnhed be]ow and presented on the enclosed table:

The table compares, current rates er-_cemmumnes served by Bluegrhss Water to the mcreased ratcs the
company is requesting and shows: the proposed increases as both‘a petcentage and a dollar amount. The
Commission, ‘the stateag that regulates all utlhty services in Kenmcky wﬂl rule on this rcquest amd

September 30, 2020, with a proposeﬂ-etfecuve date- of October 3_ 0. On October 30 2{}20 the
Commission suspended the proposed rates for:six. months whﬂe i :‘ewews the apphcanon. As aresult, the
proposed rates will not-go into effect before: May. 1,2021.

By prior arrangement, you may examme  Bluegrass Water‘s application at thc offices of McBrayer PLLC,
201 East Main Street, Suite 900, Tiexington, Kentucky. Please contact Bluegrass Water-at' 1-866 752-
8982 to-arrange to examine the app}mancn‘ Bluegrass Water's appheahon also may be exammed at the
Cemnnssmn s ofﬁces Tocated at 211 Sower Boulevard, Frankfert,' Kentucky, Monday threugh Fﬂda)r,
.gov: Ci

tion (that establish the-grounds for

the request, mcludmg’ the stamsgnd mteresf of the requester) ﬁiay be submitted to the Commission

¢/Box 615, Frankfort, Kenmeky_

If the Comm1ssnon does not receive a written reqﬁest for intervention establishing the gr rthe re-
quest (including the status and interest of the party) within thirty (30) days.of the initial ma:hng ofthis
notice, itmaytake final action on the application. - ..

Josiah Cox
President
Bluegrass Water Utility Operating Company, LLC.

@ bluegrasswateruoc.com QL\.} 1-866-752-8982 support@bluegrasswateruoc.com



APPENDIX B

f> BLUEGRASS WATER

QE—TTJ%',R, L 4) Utility Operating Company
Rate C Table Cornad P Y :
(per month) R/ | (prmonth) 5 %
‘otal Monthly Sewer — Single Residential per unit i L
Airview Estatos $41.36  $96.14 $54.78 132.4%
Brocklyn Subdivision- Single Unit $40.00 $96.14 $36.14 1404% |
Fox Run Estates $55.85 $96.14 $40.29 72.1%
Great Oaks Subdivision $28 84 $96.14 $67.30 2334%
$39.57 $96.14 $56.57 143.0%
ini 1 $38.84 $96.14 $57.30 147.5%
; Lake Columbia Estates $50.32 $96.14 $4582 91.1%
Longview and Homestead Subdivisions $3000 | $66.14 220.5%
Persimmon Ridge Subdivision | 335,00 ik $61.14- L '-
o T ver BIGTY and sgicirons = S8 16 §37.08 £919%
Timberiand Subdivision $34.71 $6143 177.0%
Arcadia Pines Sebdivision 525.00 $71.14 284.6%
Cariage Park Sobdivision $16.00 $80.14 500.9%
Marshai Ridge Subdivision 515.00 8114 540.9%
Randview Subdivision $25.00 $7L14 284.6%
1:75 & Delaplain Road interchange area (Scoit County) $12.50 $83.64 669.1%
" ‘Herrington Haven and Woodlend Estates $49.66 s4698 | 9a6m
Springcrest Sewer (Jessamine County) $2743 LSGS.'H ' W
Woodland Acres £19.47 876.67 393.8%
Total Maathly Sewer — Multi Residential per unit 2
Brocklyn Subdivision — Multi Unit $30.40 $72.11 $41.71 137.2%
Randview Subdivision — Duplex $25.00 $72.11 $47.11 188.4%
Total Moathly Sewer Bill - Commercial (Flat)
Persimmon Ridge Subdivision $35.00 per $240.36 $205.36 234.7%
residential
equivalent of
12,000 gallons
i oo Randvicis Subdivis! > - 825 per residential $240.35 —~—9215.56 661.4%
AR equivalent
Total Monthly Sewer — Industrial/Commercial (Metered)
I-75 & Delaplain Road interchange area (Scott County) | $8.89 per 1000 gal | $25.65 per 1000 gal | $16.76 spder 1000 188.5%
Total Monthly Water Bill - Residential
Center Ridge $22.79 $105.84 $83.05 | 364.4%

@ bluegrasswalerudo.com Q’D 1-8864 77

2 R9BZ

D supportiblusgrasswateruac.com



December 3, 2020 A PPQ {)4 ,; X C

Dear Mayor Kathy S. O’Nan,.

Here with my note are the two letters sent to us (my wife and I) recently regarding the
matter I spoke to you about yesterday. Again, this correspondence was the initial contact
from this company to us regarding the subject.

Some things thaIIhaveieamed since yesterday:

1). Our subdivision contains residential properties falling in three categories.
A. Those who participate in the present (Waldrop) lagoon sewer system.
B. Those who are on their own private septic system.
C. Those who are on the Mayfield City sewer system already (but maintain a
vaes county 1dcnt1ﬁcat10n)

ALL remdentlal proper.tles as far as- I am aware of, are on “the: Mayﬁeld City
Water system (c1ty water)

2). Thus farin fy neig 'borhoad icontacts, nearly all are “open” to.the-idea of switching
from their lagoon sewer system onto the Mayfield City sewer system, and coming
into the city identification. Those who are currently on their private septic system
are less inclined to switch, unless the state were to mandate such. Those few others,
(group-C above) appear to be quite happy to maintain their statisquo.

3. We are currently trying to:discover the total number of resi _entzal,-prapcrtlcs who
are on the lagoon System: (as we are), and identify by their addresses. As soon as
we have that mformatlon we will finish our canvass of those who would be
willing to switch ovet to the Mayfield sewer system, and then will contact you
further.

Again, we certainly appreciate your willingness to listen to our concerns, atid your.
openness to discuss this issue. Hopefully, we will be able to find a resolution to.this
problem soon..... one which will be amenable to all. Please feel free to call me if
you might have any questions (Kevin 270-705-1665)

Thank 'you.

Sincere regards,

Toon 8BY -

Kevin & Mary Lynre Knll
210 Bel-Aire Drive
Mayfield, KY. 42066





